MEMORANDUM OF A MEETING OF THE LOWRY COMMITTEE
In the absence of a quorum the meeting of the Lowry Committee was not held, but those present considered the business and made recommendations as indicated below, The recommendations need to be approved at the next meeting of the Lowry Committee before any action can be taken.

10th October, 2002

Meeting commenced:
10.30 a.m.
"
ended:
11.50 a.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Merry - in the Chair

Councillor Garrido
1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Antrobus, Boyd, Mann, Sheehy and Warmisham.

2.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 7th February, 2002, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

3.
UPDATE ON THE LOWRY
Julia Fawcett, Chief Executive of the Lowry (a) recapped on the history of the Lowry since it first opened, (b) indicated that (i) Salford Quays now attracted over 4M visitors per year, (ii) more than 300 productions had taken place in the Lowry Theatres, (iii) the box office had suffered due to its physical capacity but that sales were 28% on the same time last year and (iv) the Galleries were attracting over .5M visitors per year 30% of which were not regular visitors and 15% of which were visiting for the first time and (c) gave a presentation on the Lowry including (i) its community and educational involvement especially with Buile Hill High School and Ordsall Community Arts (ii) its use for award ceremonies e.g. degree presentation by Salford University and (iii) the potential for further development.

RECOMMENDATION:
(1) THAT Julia Fawcett be thanked for a very informative presentation.





(2) THAT arrangements be made for Julia Fawcett to give a presentation prior to the November meeting of Council.





(3) THAT arrangements be made for a presentation to be made on the Lowry to all Community Committees. 

4.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RECOMMENDATION:
THAT, under section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the following item of business on the ground that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in Paragraph 9 of Part 1 of Schedule 12A to the Act.

5.
FINANCIAL UPDATE ON THE LOWRY
John Brabbin, Financial Director of the Lowry, submitted a report on the financial position of the various components of the Lowry including theatres, galleries, catering, retail, artworks, corporate relations and central costs.

He also gave a brief insight into a proposal of the Millennium Commission that Millennium Land Mark projects should be leased to financial institutions in order to be able to draw down funds in order to maintain the fabric of the projects.

RECOMMENDATION:
THAT the report be noted.

6.
DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT these be arranged to coincide with meetings of the Lowry Trust. 
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